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Open with prayer 

No clean time 

Chair report

                                                    CRCNA report April 11, 2015 Chair’s report

 My experience has been that the logo meeting is when things really seem to take off. If this year is 
anything like year’s past, things will move really fast from this point forward.

 The new CRCNA guidelines made it through the March CRSC. The next step will be the Regional 
Assembly one week from today when they will be discussed and possibly ratified by the GSR’s. 

 I have been in contact with several subcommittee chairs and the admin. committee. If anyone needs 
any help with anything, please do not hesitate to contact me. I have made an attempt to keep tabs 
without trying to micromanage.

 I kept my report short because we have a lot to cover this morning.  I am really excited to get this thing 
going and we are now at that point! Let’s go get em!!

In loving Service,

Mike P.

V-Chair report

Region Report March 2015

 My name is Bruce and I’m an addict 

After our last planning committee meeting I visited the storage unit with our Chair and F & E chair and 
committee members. I also attended the registration subcommittee meeting on 3/14/15. I will let the 
Registration Chair report on their progress.

 I also attended the F & E meeting on 3/16/14 and will let the F & E Chair report on their progress.

 I am excited for events to start and just want to remind everyone I am willing to be of service in 
whatever capacity needed.  

Bruce B

Secretary report nothing to report

Treasurer report gave by Mike P

Attached with email.



Liaison reports

BFE Not Present 

Mile High Joann D

Boulder Vanessa

Mountains West Not Present

Off the Wall Cathy M 

Pikes Peak Ty P

Southern Not 

Serenity Unlimited Not Present

Subcommittee Reports

H&H Chair Coy P

H&H Committee Report – 4/11/15

The H&H committee has not met since the last CRCNA Committee Meeting as I forgot that I would be 
out of town the first Sunday of April. We have moved the meeting to 6:30 tomorrow evening at The 
Village Inn at Colorado and Mexico.

Since we last met I have gone over the menu options with the hotel and we will have a beef meatloaf, 
chicken and vegetarian option for dinner. I have forwarded this information to Adam to be added to the 
registrations. 

Room pick up has steadily increased and as of last night we have currently sold 107 room nights of our 
262 room night block. This is a great start but continue to get the word out there that the rooms are 
available for CRCNA 29.

In the next month I will be working on the AV bids and room set ups with the hotel. I will be late again 
next month as I have another test. However, this will be the last time.

In Service, 

Coy P

Programs Chair Jim M

CRCNA XXIX Programs Report April 11, 2015 



The Programs Committee met on Sunday, March 29, 2015 at 2:30 p.m. in Greeley. There were 5 addicts 
present.

CD submissions are coming in very slowly. If we can get the word out that we’d like more submissions 
that would be helpful. We’ve only received one from Mile High to be considered for the Friday night 
speaker. We’d like to stick with the guidelines and have our Friday night speaker from the hosting Area. 
Therefore we are in need of submissions.

We have received three bids for tapers and went over them. Helen F. vice chair of Programs presented 
these bids anonymously as Bid A, B and C. The committee was not in agreement and asked Helen to go 
back to the bidders and asked for some clarification on a few items. We will revisit these bids at our 
April meeting.

We asked each committee member to begin to brainstorm ideas for marathon meeting topics as well as 
workshop ideas. We will bring back these ideas to the April meeting and begin to put them together to 
see what ideas we have and what might accompany the Theme of the convention.

We do need some information from H&H as too how many workshop rooms will be available on Friday 
and as well as Saturday.   

Another question that we have is about a break for lunch on Saturday, where there are no workshops 
taking place or shall there be workshops during the lunch hour? We’ve seen it done both ways. 

We realize it’s early, but any idea if a group of committee had any intention of doing a   play, video 
presentation, slide show or something where they might request some time during the convention. As 
we begin to brainstorm and put together a rough draft of a program over the next two to three months 
we want to make sure we leave space and time for any special request.

ILS Jim M

Print & Display Chair Adam C

Print and Display April Report

There is not much to report this month, I spoke with both registration committee and H&H chairs to 
update information as needed on the registration forms which I have brought to the meeting for 
approval. Print and Display also finalized a budget for CRCNA 29 with a total of $1,685.

Banner Printing: $165.00

Signs: $200.00

Registration Printing: $500.00

Program Printing: $600.00

Postage/Copies/Suplies: $220.00



This budget was reached after reviewing last year's budget and actual expenses and removing any 
unnecessary expenses, such as the prize for the logo winner. I also spoke with Mike P. about printing at 
the last meeting, and will be working with him to get printing done quicker and cheaper with his 
connections.

ILS, Adam C.

F&E Chair Vale A

F&E REPORT – April 11, 2015

I found out from a previous F&E chair that the Skate City was $500 to rent out. I would like to increase 
the budget by $200 in order to allow for food at the event. If approved, the total skating event budget 
would change to $700 and the grand total F&E budget would change to $9,400.00.

Our committee has focused on preparations for the pancake breakfast. We are working with the 
treasurer to secure table and chair rental, along with the rest of the needed checks for the event. A 
grocery list has been generated, priced out, and reviewed by a capable addict who is helping to run our 
kitchen. Some girls from the Haven will also be attending and serving at our event. Please keep 
announcing this event and let me know if you need flyers. 

The next event in our queue is the Movie in the Park. We have started talking a contract with a church in
Boulder that has availability on May 30th. They are getting some final answers for us. Once the contract 
is signed we will let everyone know the date, time, and location, along with flyers. I would still 
appreciate a contact from the Boulder activities chair – can someone please provide his number?  

 I have reviewed and approved the printer’s proof of the ticket for Lakeside. I have a copy of that with 
me, if anyone else would like to review. The maximum number of tickets that Lakeside will print 
(without charging us) is 2,000. I went ahead and requested that they do the max. I do not have them yet 
and will follow up for status.

Can someone from Off The Wall please confirm that Jacob is still the activities chair? We need to start 
figuring out a facility for their event and I have not received a response from him. 

We still need to identify a member to make the CRCNA quilt. 

We need “artsy addicts” for the CRCNA event (art and talent show). We are working on generating a 
flyer and will send out once it’s complete. I have set up an email (crcnaparty@gmail.com) that people 
can send submissions too and let us know that they are interested.

The next F&E meeting is scheduled for April 20th, 2015 at 7:30pm at IHOP on 1595 S Colorado Blvd, 
Denver CO. 

-Vale



Merchandise Chair Darrin M

March 21,2014

Nominations were completed:

Vice Chair: Alex

Treasurer: Sarah L.

Secretary: Jenn M.

We discussed the upcoming events, Unity Day and Pancake Breakfast. Unity Day that we would be 
selling last year’s merchandise from CRCNA XXVIII, we discussed the times from 1PM- 4PM. Pancake 
Breakfast with pre-convention shirts.

We discussed Logo contest for CRCNA XXIX and some ideas for pre-convention logo…. Colorado Logo 
idea from CRCNA XXVII and RUN DMC idea as well.  Discussed a small amount about budget that we 
have for the convention.

Next committee meeting: April 12th

We had a very solid first Merchandise meeting. 10 people showed up all who are super excited to be on 
this committee.  

Thanks for allowing me to be of service

Darrin M

Registration Chair Michelle W

CRCNA 29 Registration 04/08/15

The registration subcommittee met on Saturday 3/8/15. There were 6 members present.

We discussed the tentative schedule of CRCNA events and who would be able to attend. 

Our next meeting is scheduled for 04/16/15 at 6:30 pm. We will be discussing pre convention t-shirt and 
mug. 

In loving service,

Michelle W.

Web Chair Autumn K No Report

H&I Chair Ben S No written report His V-Chair gave a verbal report.

New Business Logo contest 



Old Business

Open discussion

Next Meeting May 9th 11:00 am Englewood Library

Close Meeting 


